

Quota International of Fort Lauderdale <u>The Chatterbox</u> – May 2019



2018 - 2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President, Sheila Morris Cell Phone: (954) 614-6550 Email: samatwm@aol.com

Vice President, Emily McCrater Cell Phone: (954) 400-9687 Email: ekmnfla2@aol.com

Secretary, Dorothy Seibert Cell Phone: (216) 246-3952 Email: dorothyseibert@comcast.net

Treasurer, Carol Zeber Home Phone: (954) 771-8997 Email: ckzeber@icloud.com

Director, Kim Brodsky Cell Phone: (954) 695-9784 Email: <u>kabrodsky@yahoo.com</u>

Director, Laura Capolino Cell Phone: (973) 634-4114 Email: laucapolino@gmail.com Next Meeting
Change in Date and Place

Tuesday, June 11, 2019 6:00 pm Cocktails 7:00 pm Meeting

> Elk's Lodge #2704 240 West Prospect Road Oakland Park, FL 33309



May 9th Kim Brodsky

SEE PRESIDENT SHEILA'S CLUB REPORT

www.qifortlauderdale.com

WEBSITE

qifortlauderdale.com

FACEBOOK

facebook.com/QuotaInternationalOfFortLauderdale

Annual Dues of \$120.00 Payable June 1st

2019 AWARDS NIGHT Jaleesa Smith Volunteered 1600 Community Service Hours





Carol Zeber and Verra Roth attended the Awards Night at Fort Lauderdale High School on Wednesday, May 8th.

Since 1997 QI Fort Lauderdale has annually awarded a \$1000 college scholarship to the Fort Lauderdale High School senior who has accumulated the most community service hours.

This year's award went to Jaleesa Smith who volunteered 1600 hours of service to Girl Scouts, her church, and band. Jaleesa will be attending Agriculture and Mechanical University (A&M University) in Tallassee, Florida.

Twenty-four students have received this award over the years – a total of \$24,000.



Carol Zeber and Jaleesa Smith

Many thanks to Verra Roth for the photographs.

5TH ANNUAL REGION 8 CONFERENCE ST. AUGUSTINE, FLORIDA

Friday Night Social on the Beach Patio



Denese Edsall, RD Patsy, Cindy Hurd, Emily McCrater, Sheila Morris

President Sheila, VP Emily, Treasurer Carol, Denese, Tory, and Verra. It was a wonderful time of friendship, fellowship, leadership and sharing. President's reports were outstanding this year as R8 Director Patsy Permenter requested 5-7 minute Power Point presentations depicting each club's Quota year.

Seven Fort Lauderdale Quotarians attended the 5th Annual Region 8 Conference in St. Augustine, Florida, the weekend of April 26-27 --

Pirate's Night was great fun as Pirates surrounded us. We thoroughly enjoyed them and took in some historical facts in the process.

We also enjoyed QI VP Luz (Rina) Maria Gonzalez and her message from QI, as well as the Leaders as Listeners session on Sunday. We each answered five questions, answers to remain anonymous. We look forward to hearing the results of all Regions' input.

In the following weeks, look for the Region 8 Conference report with Director Patsy's final report and the many pictures.



Carol Zeber, RD Patsy, Verra Roth



TEAM BUILDING
How to get the cookie to the mouth? No hands! Denese



QI VP Luz (Rina) Marina Gonzalez Quota International Rep

Right
R8 Secretary-Treasurer Robin Plymale
Carol Zeber



PIRATE'S NIGHT
Fort Lauderdale – Shatter Silence Award
Valdosta – Feel the Love Award
Sheila, Robbie, Patsy

Mindy Edsall, Doug Satran, and Kim Sullivan

Elk's Members Visit Quota

When friends Mindy Edsall and Doug Satran realized they both belonged to organizations with similar goals, i.e., children and disadvantaged children, they thought it might be nice if we talked about "partnering" in some aspects. With that in mind, it was arranged for Elk's Lodge #2407 Exalted Ruler Kim Sullivan and Trustee Doug to visit QI Fort Lauderdale's May 7th meeting.

Exalted Ruler Kim spoke to us about their work with children and desire to purchase books for them. They've received a large grant and will be using the money to purchase a multitude of books to provide the opportunity for children to come to their lodge and borrow two books per month. Quota offered to also introduce them to our Cops 'n Kids program and to the officers at the Oakland Park Sherriff's Department.

In addition to working with children, the Elk's are very active in working with veterans.



Many Thanks

With sincere gratitude For your kindness.

Carol & all the wonderful ladies from Ft Landurdole QUOTA,

Thank you so very much for the histen up & Tun it down "Supplies! These are greatly appreciated.

We Appleciate you shows those with us and plan to put them to guid use.

If any of you are every up as usy, plase give me a cail. , Would live to Meet up with you.

We are Right on the intestile and a good stopping point for hand a dime. Thanks again!
Manuera Culin



Thank you from QI of Valdosta for Listen Up, Turn it Down Supplies.